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Andrew Beyer

From: Dana Davis
Sent: Thursday, February 22, 2024 11:20 AM
To: Andrew Beyer; Stacy Winkelman
Subject: Fw: Traffic issues around Riverside MS

Would you please add this item to the Agenda for the next PS&W meeting? 
 
Thank you very much. 
 
Dana Davis 

From: Dana Davis <DDavis@watertownwi.gov> 
Sent: Saturday, February 10, 2024 5:55 PM 
To: Steven Board <steven.board@mbu.edu> 
Subject: Re: Traffic issues around Riverside MS  
  
Yes - Sorry for the late response. I will get this added to the next meeting. 
 
DD 

From: Steven Board <steven.board@mbu.edu> 
Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 9:22 AM 
To: Dana Davis <DDavis@watertownwi.gov> 
Subject: FW: Traffic issues around Riverside MS  
  
Alder Davis; 
  
May we add this to our next agenda please? 
  
Go. Serve. Lead. 
  
Steve 
  
Steve Board  |  Professor  
Maranatha Baptist University  |  School of Business 
745 West Main Street, Watertown, WI 53094 
920-206-2325 |  www.mbu.edu 
Steven.board@mbu.edu  
920-206-2426 direct 
920-285-7858 mobile 
  
From: Megan Dunneisen <MDunneisen@watertownwi.gov>  
Sent: Friday, January 5, 2024 3:36 PM 
To: Steven Board <steven.board@mbu.edu> 
Subject: FW: Traffic issues around Riverside MS 
  
Hi Ald. Board, 
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The gentleman below has been trying to reach out to you. I know we are having some issues with your city email. You are 
welcome to respond with your personal email to Mr. Rollins if you are comfortable with that or maybe you would like to 
call him to discuss further.  
  
I hope we get your email back up and running soon! 
  
Thank you, 
Megan 
  
From: Glenn Rollins <wileyrunner@hotmail.com>  
Sent: Friday, January 5, 2024 3:29 PM 
To: Megan Dunneisen <MDunneisen@watertownwi.gov> 
Subject: Fw: Traffic issues around Riverside MS 
  
Thank you for getting this to Mr. Board. 
  
GRollins 

From: Glenn Rollins <wileyrunner@hotmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, January 4, 2024 3:12 PM 
To: sboard@watertownwi.gov <sboard@watertownwi.gov> 
Subject: Traffic issues around Riverside MS  
  
Mr. Board: 
    My name is Glenn Rollins and my wife and I live at 109 Fairview St. a bit south of Riverside MS.  We moved 
into this home in October 2022 after escaping from Wisconsin.  I had been a Lutheran school principal for 
almost 30 years and in Lutheran education for 41 years when I moved into a different position within our 
church body (the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod).  I saw that you are in education as well.   
   We got to move up here to Wisconsin as my position is a deployed position and while the church is 
headquartered in St. Louis, we were blessed to move up here close to our only grandchild (and his parents 
too!).  When we moved in during October 2022, we didn't know that everyday from 3:00ish to 3:20ish our 
street would become a very challenging place—actually not so much for us, but for the numerous children 
whose parents require them to walk down our street with no sidewalks to their cars parked all along the street 
for pickup.    
   It has been made worse since the school has changed their traffic flow lines this school year because of bus 
considerations they had to make to insure that the buses got to the HS as soon as possible.  However, more 
students are coming down the street....which means that they are crossing Main Street after making their way 
down a pretty narrow street with no sidewalks out the southwest part of the Riverside school property 
(barriers force all parents/guardians into one lane which I think is why so many have forced their students to 
come up to our side street. 
   I had cordial discussions with both the principal Mr. Widiker and the school resource officer Officer 
Karnatz....but they both kind of said they can't do anything since its off of school property. 
   While I realize that maybe not much can be done this week, I was wondering if you could either give me a 
phone call or come over after the new year to discuss the challenges for parents/guardians, students and for 
those of us in this neighborhood.  My biggest issue is not that they clog my street for about 10-15 minutes 
each day....I am so very concerned that an unsuspecting and sometimes less than focused middle school 
student and a car will meet by accident.  I want to at least try to look at all of the possiblities.  
   Let me know your thoughts. 
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Thank you, 
Glenn Rollins  
109 Fairview St.  
Watertown 


